
Africa failing to attract investment for CDM projects   
  
 
Accra, Ghana (PANA) - The United Nations Environment Programme (UNEP) has 
attrib uted the lack of investment for the Clean Development Mechanism (CDM) 
to impleme n t emission-reduction projects in developing countries to small 
projects that are 
 
found in developing countries. 
 
UNFP spokesperson Nick Nuttall said Tuesday at the on-going Accra Climate 
Change Talks that some smaller countries had been unable to attract investment 
for CDM 
 
projects because the projects were too small. 
 
"One possibility is to bundle projects, that is, develop a cross-boundary wind 
f arm that brings in the wind resource of more than one country. 
 
"Another idea is to take, say a city like Nairobi and Accra, look at its 
entire emissions from transport, air conditioning, heating, cooking and so on 
and make t hat a CDM project,” Nuttall proposed.. 
 
He said there was clearly a lot more potential than had previously been 
thought in Africa, disclosing that South Africa in June submitted one project 
to the CDM 
 
executive board involving solar water heaters for low cost housing in that 
count r y. 
 
Nuttall, however, said there was an urgent need to accelerate the projects and 
b ring ever more creative and intelligent market-led solutions in order to 
overcom e the threats and seize the opportunities presented by climate 
change.. 
 
He also disclosed that UNEP, which is a key manager of the Carbon Finance for 
Ag riculture, Silviculture, Conservation Against Deforestation was trying to 
develo p non-energy projects in the Democratic Republic of Congo, Senegal, 
Mali, Gabon a n d Madagascar. 
 
The Clean Development Mechanism under the Kyoto Protocol allows a country with 
a n emission-reduction or emission-limitation commitment to implement an 
emission- r eduction project in developing countries. 
 
Over a thousand delegates are attending the Accra talks which is part of the 
Uni ted Nations negotiating process that was launched and will be concluded in 
Copen h agen at the end of 2009.   
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